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LINK DELIVERIES
Two stalwart members of our delivery team have decided that after many years of delivering the 
Link, now is the time to “retire”. 
John Frankland of Sycamore Road and Cath Siddall of Ashcroft have both delivered the Link to 
neighbours in their respective areas. Many thanks to them both for their contribution over many 
years on behalf of the Link team and their local communities.
We are very fortunate to have already found a replacement for John and he will pick up the 
delivery of 90 copies in the Sycamore area of Brookhouse. We would be very pleased to hear from 
a volunteer in the Ashcroft area to deliver 24 copies of the Link each month. If you are able to do 
this please get in touch with Marilyn and Alan Davis on 01524 771146 or 07855 157951. 

PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk:-  Gill Mason - 07882 949110.  E-mail -  catonparishcouncil@gmail.com
COUNCILLORS - Councillor Paine has stood down as Chairman and as a councillor. We thank 
him for the work he has done for the Parish Council and for the village as a whole. There are now 
two vacancies on the Parish Council. They can be filled by co-option, without waiting for next 
Parish Council elections. Any resident (over 18) who would like to take part in the work of the PC 
is welcome to come along and observe a PC meeting and then apply to be co-opted, if they wish. 
Contact the Clerk for more information.
STATION FIELD AND THE CATON SPORTS ASSOCIATION - After discussions between 
the PC and the CSA, a statement should appear in the November issue of The Link.
HEDGES - Now we are into autumn it is a good time to plan to cut back hedges and bushes 
alongside roads and pavements. Hedges must not obstruct pedestrians or other users of our roads 
and pavements. If you don’t deal with problem hedges and bushes, the Parish Clerk may contact 
you to ask you formally to do this. In the worst cases, the local council can cut them back and 
charge the house-owner. Let’s make sure we don’t get to that point!
POLLINATOR/WILDFLOWER PATCHES AND GRASS CUTTING - Many thanks to everyone 
who contributed to this discussion. The Parish Clerk continues to press Lancaster City Council to 
resume routine grass cutting in accordance with our contract, so we look tidier this autumn. The 
Parish Council recognizes that some grassed areas need to be kept short for informal ball games, 
such as Fell View. Other areas such as Beckside could be developed to be more wildlife-friendly. 
We’re going to work out plans over the next few months on how to do this, and hope to get started 
on the work next autumn.
ROAD SAFETY - The Parish Council has asked Lancashire Highways for more double yellow 
lines at Crook o’Lune, and been refused. We’re also trying to get traffic and speed censuses done. 
We’re looking into getting solar-powered Speed Indicator Devices in the hope that these will 
encourage drivers to observe the speed limits.
TREE ON STATION ROAD  - There is a sycamore tree on Station Road, close to the telephone 
exchange. It is causing problems to neighbours, is tangled in the phone wires and is spreading into 
Station Road. The Parish Council is getting prices to have it removed.
FOOTPATH ALONGSIDE THE ARTLEBECK FROM BROOKHOUSE ROAD TO HORNBY 
ROAD. This was lost in Storm Desmond, five years ago, and hasn’t been reinstated. The Parish 
Council is working with Lancashire County Council and the Peak and Northern Footpath Society 
to see how this can be restored. We will need support from residents.
NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING is scheduled for Tuesday 13th October. It is not yet 
clear whether it will be held via Zoom or in person; please contact the Parish Clerk for more 
information 



On the Wild Side
Greetings cards delivered to your door

£1  from original works by Sue Barker      £1
Textile & Mixed Media Artist of Caton

07841 338 552    www.onthewildside.co.uk

•Logs •Coal •Top Soil •Bark

01524 812476  www.logsdirect.co.uk

FIRST CHOICE BLINDS
Mick and Sue Croft

VERTICALS, ROLLERS, VENETIANS
Free measuring & Fitting

Telephone 01524 36259 or 07796 914841
TOGETHER WE CAN DECORATE YOUR WINDOWS 

LUNE DOG GROOMING 
Based at Animal Care, Blea Tarn Road, Scotforth, 

Professional dog grooming in fully equipped salon. 
All aspects of dog grooming provided  in a small 

friendly salon. 
Eleanor Manning Mob: 07855 345328

Animal Care on 01524 65495

BAY VETS LIMITED
The Community Vets
LANCASTER - 01524 32696

MORECAMBE - 01524 410867
MILNTHORPE - 015395 62770 

CATON - 01524 770615

GILLISONS
The Bag Shop.
32 New Street           

Lancaster
LA1 1EG

                                   
  Behind the Museum, 

 Next to Barclays Bank.

S. J. BARGH LTD
VOSA authorised testing facility

Road Haulage:
Servicing - MOT - Brake - Tacho

Tel: 01524 881353 (garage)

FAIRCLOUGH-WOODRUFF
Renewables - Plumbing & Heating

Building Works & Decorating

CATON 770932 

              Marco’s 
 27 North Road, Lancaster
Tel: 01524 844445 

The very best in freshly prepared Italian cuisine

www. marcosrestaurant.com

              Chris Ward	
Landscaping, 
Property Maintenance, 
Handyman               07766415529

LANCASTRIAN ANTIQUES.    Est. 1975
Sales-Purchases-Probate/Insurance Valuations

70 Penny St, Lancaster. LA1 1XF
Tel. 01524 847004.   Mob. 07977155939

Stephen,Heather Wilkinson

CATON AND BROOKHOUSE FRIENDSHIP CLUB
The message from our committee is stay safe and well. We will keep you up to date with any 
changes to our meetings and events.
Just to confirm that our programme for 2020 is cancelled.
We hope to hold our A.G.M on the 21st of January 2021 at 2pm in the Victoria Institute.
It has been accepted that the 2020 programme and membership cards will be rolled over to 2021 
making small changes to the dates. There will be free membership for all paid up members. The 
fee for new members will be £5.00.
We have all missed meeting up with our friends in the social settings of our events and day trips out. 
Our main concern has to be the safety of our members, we will be back as soon as circumstances 
allow. Until then stay safe and well and watch this space.
For any further information call our secretary, Benita on 01524 771943

CATON THEATRE INTEREST GROUP
We are very sorry that this year’s theatre visits are cancelled. All refunds for ‘Evita’ at The Theatre 
by the Lake in Keswick have now been distributed.
The Octagon theatre in Bolton has reserved seats for us on 26th June 2021 for ‘One man two 
governors’ we have fingers crossed.
 We will watch carefully any news on theatre openings and look forward to seeing you all again 
soon. Stay safe and well.
 For further information call Jean on 01524 770980 or Benita on 01524 771943

VILLAGE LUNCH CLUB
Greetings to all my friends in the village lunch club. I hope you are keeping well and coping OK 
with the new restrictions. I look forward to the day in the distant future when we can all meet 
again. In the mean time the pubs are open and we are allowed to meet in very small groups. If you 
would like to be put in touch with one or 2 people interested in eating out locally or if you would 
just like a chat you can call 01524 771559. Sue Brown

CATON LEISURE CLUB
We know how important our meetings are to you. The committee met recently and discussed  
plans to bring back the meetings in the New Year, however we are unable to take our usual time 
slot on  Monday’s in the Sir Thomas Storey Room but have booked Tuesday’s starting on the 
12th  January 1.30-3.30 in the Main Hall. This was due to the maximum capacity of the rooms and 
having to observe social distancing.
We are also hoping to reinstate our trip to Ripon and have booked with Bibby’s for 11th May 
2021.
We have contacted our members individually to update them via email and post. Thank you to all 
of those who have given us their email address which has made things so much easier.
We now also have a dedicated email address  sec.leisureclub.gmail.com to contact us or call Susan 
on 01524 771862
These are strange and difficult times. We think we have got things sorted then overnight things 
change. We are sure that you will all appreciate that it is really difficult to confirm any plans and 
that they might have to change quite suddenly.
The Chair Exercises continue on their usual Monday timeslot 9.00 -10.00  and are well attended 
with everyone  enjoying the social aspect in addition to the physical exercises. Classes remain 
excellent value at £2.00 per class.
Short Mat Bowls returns on Wednesday 7th October 10.00-12.00 contact David for any information 
on  01524 812342
Look after yourselves, keep safe and we hope to see you all soon.

WI IS BACK!
Having canvassed our members, the majority of whom were keen to meet others, and as we 
understand that we are allowed to meet in the Victoria Institute which is Covid compliant provided 
we follow all the rules regarding social distancing and wearing masks, we are really pleased 
to announce that the WI will meet again on Thursday 1st October at 7.30pm in the Victoria 
Institute. Unfortunately we will not be able to use the kitchen so if you would like to bring your 
own refreshments that evening you are welcome to do so. We have not arranged for a speaker 
as we thought we would have too much to talk about but if there is a lull in conversation I may 
organise a fun quiz!!!!
Hope to see you there. Ruth Gibbons, President.



PRESTON IRELAND BOWKER
FUNERAL DIRECTORS

Paul Wilson • David Wood•Tarnia Johnson 
Serving Lancaster and the Lune Valley

Telephone: 64023
Dignity Caring Funeral Services

Shiatsu    Acupressure   Massage
Bad backs, injuries, pain, stress, etc. 

Martin Knowles  DS MRSS

www.CatonGreen.co.uk          01524 771598

QUALITY LOCAL MEAT

C R & J Towers
Hornby Butchers

Home made pies our speciality
Delivery any time: 015242 21248

FINANCIAL ADVISERS BASED IN HALTON
We offer specialist face-to-face advice in any of the following areas:

INVESTMENT PLANNING
RETIREMENT PLANNING AND PENSIONS

AUTO-ENROLMENT
MORTGAGES AND RE-MORTGAGING

LIFE ASSURANCE
Your home may be repossessed if you do not keep up repayments on 

your mortgage or any other loan secured on it.
Tel: 01524 68812

Email: admin.bridges@sjpp.co.uk
Web: www.bridgesandco.co.uk

Braestone, Kirkby Lonsdale Road, Halton, LA2 6PH

CHOOSE AT HOME CARPETS
All types of carpets, vinyls and 

laminates supplied and fitted.

01524 36259 or 07796914841

SUPA SKIPS 
FOR SUPER SERVICE 

2, 4 & 8 Ton Skips

Lancaster 844151
Anywhere, Anytime • Concrete Delivered

TONY  holloway 
(decorator)

Established over 25 years.  
City and Guilds Qualified - 

Interior &  Exterior Work
Tel: 01524 771880

Mobile 07947823457
65 Brookhouse Road, Caton.

SUE 
BRIDGES
Estate Agents
TO LET
01524 68811
www.suebridges.co.uk

CARPETS NEED CLEANING?
Our super thermal system will leave 

your carpets beautifully clean, 
deodorized and protected.

Call Gary for a  Free, No Obligation 
Quote on 01524 782857

GEC ~ YOUR LOCAL  
CLEANING SPECIALIST

KS Fitness Pilates With Laura Daglish 
@ The Victoria Institute, Caton -

Monday 6 - 6.45pm. 
For more information please visit:

http://www.lauradaglish.co.uk

VICTORIA INSTITUTE
Since the reopening of the Institute for its room hire, a number of our regular groups have 
returned, whilst others have made the decision to delay their return for the time being. We are 
currently discussing phase 2 of the reopening, this will include the drop-in services such as the 
Library and IT. 
COUNCIL OF MANAGEMENT
The Council of Management continues to hold its monthly meetings to conduct the business of 
running the Institute. Thanks to the tremendous support from the Cottam Trust and the Co-op 
1% fund, we have been able to have new flooring laid in the Cottam room, Victoria room and 
the Library/IT room. 
Refunds for tickets bought for the cancelled VE Day commemoration at the Institute, can be 
made by contacting Peter. 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
The Victoria Institute Annual General Meeting will take place on Monday 2nd November at 
4.00pm. Given that the Covid situation changes quite quickly it maybe that we will have to hold 
the AGM via Zoom. We will give an update in November’s edition of ‘The Link’ and also on social 
media.  A notice will also be posted on the VI notice board outside. As we don’t know what the 
restrictions on numbers attending will be at the time, can you please let Peter know if you intend 
to attend the meeting together with your contact details.
Although still mainly working from home, Peter Collins, our Community Support Worker, is also 
spending some time at the Institute helping the groups and carrying out other duties. In addition, 
Peter is continuing to co-ordinate the efforts of the Caton and Brookhouse Community Pandemic 
Support Group.
UPDATE ON THE COMMUNITY PANDEMIC SUPPORT GROUP
The Council of Management would like to thank Peter Collins for all his hard work in coordinating 
the service, and for all the extra time that he is giving in order to make sure everyone is being cared 
for.  Since the start of the lockdown, the team has delivered the service to over 400 calls.
Special thanks goes to all of the volunteers for their help and support. They have been truly 
outstanding. The service can be accessed via the Victoria Institute telephone number: - 01524 
771733, the phone number has been redirected and the email is being monitored.  

CATON AND BROOKHOUSE GARDENING CLUB
Hello everyone. Keep cheerful. The Gardening Club will be back. After 138 years of existence a 
virus is not going to deter us.
This month, October, we would have been having a talk  by our very own Nygel Harrot on Gardening 
by Moonlight. Not only a talk but plenty of Nygels own jokes and even some of his 3-D pictures 
of flowers with us in the audience wearing special glasses! A sad loss of a good evening but never 
mind - Nygel has agreed to postpone for a year. So it is something to look forward to next year 
when we will be back and hopefully all immunised. Good luck and health to our scientists who 
are working on the vaccine projects.
News of interest from the RHS includes a citizen science project enlisting gardeners to help 
provide early warning signs of what may become invasive plants of the future. Via ‘Plant Alert’ 
(call Graham if you want help with this ) gardeners can report ornamental plants that are showing 
signs of invasiveness. Ornamental plants escaping from the garden are the main pathway for non-
native plants outnumbering native 
British flora. One such plant already reported is Mimulus Guttatus, the yellow monkey flower. 
From personal experience we are not surprised. Our mimulus came in accidentally with another 
plant we bought. Jane now describes it as a nightmare!

FIRST SATURDAY WORK PARTY
Residents are getting together on the first Saturday of each month to pick up litter and generally 
tidy up the village.
Meet at the car park next to Boots in Caton at 10.00, weather permitting.  Bags and litter pickers 
provided – you decide how much time to give.  Residents working together have already tackled 
roadside gutters along Brookhouse Road/Beckside, and last Saturday’s volunteers cleared Boots 
car park, Station Road, and around the Memorial Garden/Institute.  The difference was huge!
Where else in the village needs a tidy up? If you know of any areas needing some attention, please 
get in touch with Peter Collins, Community Support Worker, on the Victoria Institute number 
of 771733.  

SELF-CATERING -
ACCOMMODATION

Central Caton
Ideal for visiting family or friends.

Tel Sue or Ray on 01524 770725

Andrew Whitaker
PAINTER and DECORATOR:

GARDENER
01524 69806/ 07900905026

awhitaker112@googlemail.com

LANDLORDS
Contact Lucy 
for information 
& free advice 
01524 68811

ULTIMATE CLEANING SERVICE
window cleaning
gutter cleaning
upvc cleaning

powerwashing and drive cleaning
carpet and upholstery cleaning

domestic and commercial
call 07989908567(caton)

info@ultimatecleaningservice.co.uk
http://www.ultimatecleaningservice.co.uk



TELFORD BUILDING LTD  

Specialist in Stone Work and Natural Stone Paving.
All other building work undertaken.     
Friendly service.        Free estimates 

Mob: 07971387678.          015242 21908 

AIR-LINK AIRPORT SERVICES
4-SEAT PRIVATE HIRE TAXI

Telephone: 832103
Mobile: 07751 344311

A NEW TERM AT CATON ST PAUL’S 
It has been wonderful to welcome our children back to school this September: school seems 
its usual vibrant, happy self. Parents have been brilliant following the guidance to keep their 
children safe and we are managing to make things feel as normal as possible. 
Although we weren’t able to hold face-to-face parents’ meetings, arrangements were put 
in place for a virtual meet-the-parents evening which seemed a great success.  
We welcome our new Headteacher, Mr Ian Gittins, who joins us from Bolton-le-Sands: 
look out for him on the playground before and after school. 
We are now in the window for applying for Primary School places for a September 2021 start. 
We aren’t able to hold our usual open day, but we are offering visits round the school, led 
by Mr Gittins, for one parent at a time, and their child. If you would like to come and see 
what our wonderful school has to offer, please ring 01524 770241 to book an appointment: 
we would love to see you. To apply for a school place, please visit https://www.lancashire.
gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/apply-for-a-school-place/ 
Our extra-curricular clubs are now up-and-running, with children enjoying a wide range of 
experiences to enrich their time here. We have also re-opened our Wraparound Care Club 
(WAC club) which offers before and after school care from 8:00am to 5:50pm. 

CATON PRIMARY SCHOOL
Our children had a magical return to school in September with a Charlie and the Chocolate 
Factory themed week. They each received hand-delivered golden tickets beforehand and 
enjoyed bringing them to school on their first morning back. Thanks to Alan and Janice, 
our neighbours, for making our fabulous Wonka arch which looked amazing as our families 
approached school along Broadacre.
We are managing to keep school safe but as friendly and nurturing as ever in this new 
climate, operating in two bubbles.
Our large sports hall is still available for hire (subject to government guidelines) and is 
cleaned thoroughly after each use. We also have a pleasant meeting room with Wifi available 
to hire separately. Contact the school office for more information.
Raising funds for school through social events is a challenge at this moment in time but 
our PTA is not deterred! It is organising a car treasure hunt which can be enjoyed at any 
time between 9th and 16th October. It starts in Caton and finishes in Kirkby Lonsdale, 
taking in some lovely villages en route. The cost is £10 per car with a prize for the winners. 
If you would like to take part in this enjoyable and Covid-safe event, please contact Tracey 
Howarth on 01524 770104.
It’s an event for all ages and we would be really grateful for the community’s support.

CATON BAPTIST CHURCH ANNUAL BONFIRE AND FIREWORK DISPLAY.
Please note that we will NOT be holding our annual bonfire night celebrations due to the 
ongoing corvid restrictions.
Every year we raise money at different events for local good causes, this year we are 
supporting Parkinson’s UK and the good work they are doing for the many people who 
suffer as a result of having Parkinson’s. This year we will be giving the normal amount we 
spend on fireworks for this worthy cause. If anyone would like to help in supporting this 
charity then please get in touch with Pastor Alan – 01524 771371

PERSONAL ASSISTANT NEEDED
Female retired language teacher in Hornby with MS seeks female personal assistant to 
help with some physio exercises, personal care and household duties. 
Up to 25 hours negotiable. £15 - £25 p/hr. 
Tel. Carol on 015242 21785 or E-mail s.duncan007@btinternet.com

WOULD  YOU LIKE TO WORK IN A SHARED OFFICE?
Do you run a small business from home or are thinking of starting a small business but are 
worried about committing to commercial premises?
Rent a desk space in a fully furnished and serviced office for as little as  £60 per week. 
Flexible terms. 
For more details contact Nola or Kamila on 01524 771377.
Website:- www.willowmillcaton.co.uk

PEACOCK DESIGN
Landscape and Garden Design
Original and Creative Designs

Advice and ideas to full detailed design
Georgina Peacock BA DipLA

www.peacockdesign.co.uk
Tel: Caton 770949

HORNBY DAY NURSERY
1 Station Road,     HORNBY

015242 22288
E: info@hornbydaynursery.co.uk
Flexible hours (7.30am – 6.30pm)

Babies from 3 months
15 hours free childcare for eligible 2 

year olds
30 hours free childcare for eligible 3 & 

4 year olds from September 

Ascension & Cliff Small
Funeral Service

Independent Family Firm.

Owned and run by Robert & Katheryn Caunce 

and family.

Private Chapel of rest

Golden Charter Funeral Plans.

Ascension House, Copy Lane, Caton

Tel: 770886 (24 hours)

For Personal Caring Attention

20, Brookhouse Road,(workshop)

AUGHTON BOARDING KENNELS
And Doggy Day Care. 

Contact Helen on 07766446272 or 015242 21347

www.aughtonroadkennels.co.uk
Individual care for your dog

A1 GARDENERS
All aspects of Gardening Work
  Regular Maintenance - Cutting 

Back orJust a Tidy Up
01524 60235 - 07957 764504

TIC Financial Services (uk) Ltd
Glenn Stevens, Dip PFS

Independent Financial Adviser
Tel. 015242 37798 (home)

Tel. 07771 861331 (mobile)

glenn.stevens
@tic-financialservices.com

Authorised and regulated by the
 Financial Services Authority.

Anne Taylor
Advanced Clinical Massage Therapist
Treating Chronic Pain and Injuries.

Qualified in Ante and Post Natal Massage.   Reiki.   
Tel: 07525448771

TELFORD BUILDING LTD

STATION GARAGE (Caton)LTD

- Ford Authorised Repairer

- Nearly New & Used Car Sales

- Full Range of Vehicle Repairs

- Insurance Body Repairs

- M.O.T. Testing

- Fuel Sales

Lancaster Road

Caton 

Lancaster  LA2 9QJ

Tel: 01524 770321

www.stationgaragecaton.co.uk

sales@stationgaragecaton.co.uk

Multi award winning estate agency founded in Caton
 

info@houseclub.co.uk

  01524 771888



Dickinson & Whitaker
Plumbing & Heating

Installation-Service-Maintenance-Repair
Oil;Solid Fuel;Gas

771671  or 07786633947 

Call 01539 740937 
or visit www.mtp-media.co.uk 

for more information and quotes

FREE DELIVERY TO ALL 
LA & CA POSTCODES

WATERMARK 
Domestic Plumbing Installation, Maintenance & Repairs

FREE ESTIMATES
Friendly & Reliable service 

01524 823577 / 07976 266634 

JOHN F. TOWNLEY
PLASTERER

Tiling • Pebble Dashing
11 Chestnut Avenue, Brookhouse

TELEPHONE: CATON 770049

lime tree garage (halton)
Joe Marshall

Motor Vehicle Service
 Repairs and MoT

Tel. 01524 811063

Fawcett’s Country Sports Ltd
Gunsmiths Fishing Tackle & Country Clothing

Binoculars, Giftware, Pocket Knives for ladies 
and gentlemen, Hunter boots, folding seats, 

Leatherman tools etc.
Come and browse you will be amazed

Greenlands Farm Village

Tewitfield        Nr Carnforth     LA6  1JH
Just 4 Minutes from J35 on the M6

Telephone 01524 32033
www.fawcettsonline.com

HORNBY TEA ROOMS
Tearooms, Post Office, 

Gifts & Greetings Cards
Locally sourced homemade food 

Tel 015242 21237
8-10 Main Street, Hornby, LA2 8JR  

Angela 
Whalley 

07729294671
Made to measure 

Curtains & Roman Blinds 
Using your own fabric 
lining can be supplied 
CurtainS altered and 

relined 

Designers, suppliers & installers of quality German kitchens.

Call in at one of our beautiful showrooms in
Kirkby Lonsdale or Lower Bentham

or visit our website for more information.

015242 63388
www.butlerinteriors.co.uk

Mike Burkitt 
Plumbing and Heating Services
All domestic plumbing, heating and gas work

No job too small
Tel 01524 771212        Mobile 07796394410

Gentle Warrior
Offering Ana Forrest Inspired Yoga Classes 

and Holistic Therapies with Sarah in Caton
 Please contact 07708489964 or visit Facebook @gentlewarrior

David M. Bissell  Plant Hire
360   Tracked Excavators from 3-20 tons
4x4 JCB Sitemasters Hydraulic Breakers

Tel. 01524 770058      Mobile 07836 729819

HORNBY DISTRICT RAMBLERS
All walks have been cancelled until further notice.

HORNBY PENSIONERS’ ASSOCIATION
Activities Update   
We have had a good response from members supporting our October trip to Swaledale.  We 
had hoped this would lead on to some sort of programme of winter events.  Alas, at the time 
of writing, that is looking increasingly unlikely.  We shall, of course, continue to study the virus 
statistics & advice.  When the situation improves, we will contact you all through the Village 
Newsletters with details of future activities.  In the meantime, take care & stay safe. - Annie 
Stephens (Social Secretary).

LUNE VALLEY SWIMMING POOL 
Open again, come and join us! 
Pleased to report that the LVSC pool re-opening has been extremely well supported by the local 
community and we are delighted to have welcomed so many people in the first few weeks.-Both 
new faces and old friends.
The restrictions placed upon us to ensure staff and customer safety have brought about several 
operational changes but we are very pleased by the response to our revised protocols and we 
hope even more of you will come along and swim with us in the near future. 
Please remember to book in advance because numbers are limited and some sessions may be 
over-subscribed. If in doubt take a look at our LVCS pool website, check out the revised operating 
guidelines and the new timetables. 
Current advice from Swim England can be found on their website - “Club activity and swimming 
lessons will be able to continue as previously as they are taking place in Covid-secure environments 
operating within the Swim England guidelines. All other pool activity  can also continue but 
people should not travel to pools socially in groups of more than six”
The financial impact of the Covid 19 closure and lifestyle restrictions are of course an additional 
economic burden at this time but we have applied for additional funding to assist and are hopeful 
that this will be granted..  Meanwhile we are very grateful for generous voluntary donations 
received from Wray Methodist Church and Kieron Basset Financial Services of Morecambe
 Be assured that we will do all we can within the bounds of legality, health, safety and received 
wisdom to meet the current challenges to keep the pool operational and provide a welcoming 
and beneficial experience for everyone.
Take care, keep safe.
Website-   www.lunevalleypool.com;  Facebook – lune valley swimming pool.
Email  poolmanager@lunevalleypool.com   Direct line pool telephone. (01524) 805666.
Lune valley community Society Ltd  Charity no 1176086 

HORNBY LUNESDALE PROBUS CLUB.
In view of latest government legislation regarding the Covid 19 Pandemic Lunesdale Probus 
club will not be holding any face-to-face meetings until the new year.
However. in order to maintain contact with the membership monthly ‘Zoom’ meetings are 
planned for October, November and December and details of speakers and subjects will be 
circulated as and when confirmed.  
This is not going to beat us and we will do all we can within the bounds of safety, legality and 
received wisdom to meet the current challenges and plan for the future continuity of our club 
accordingly.
Guests and new member enquiries are always welcome .
For further information please contact - Roger Carter, Hon.Secretary Lunesdale Probus Club.  
015242 22283.

‘THE PHOENIX PROJECT’
A new visual arts mental health & wellbeing programme
Thanks to emergency grant funding from Arts Council England, Green Close are 
offering a series of accessible creative art workshops in partnership with the Lancashire 
Recovery College. The workshops continue to run in October The number of attendees 
per session is limited, to give everyone an opportunity to contribute and participate, so 
spaces on the workshops will be offered on a first come, first served basis. 
To find out more visit https://greenclose.org/the-phoenix-art-health-project/
Or phone Sue Flowers on 07940 775290
For those interested in signing up to any of workshops, booking details can be found 
on Eventbrite by searching ‘Lancashire Recovery College.’



Clubbercise - Monday 7.30pm to 8.30pm, 
£5, Victoria Institute Caton. 

Zumba Toning - Tuesday 10am to 11am, 
£4, St Paul’s Church Hall, Brookhouse,  
Zumba  - Thursday -11am to 12pm, 

£4, Victoria Institute Caton. 
zumbawithrosepetal@gmail.com

Sparkle 
Professional Cleaning Team

Domestic and Commercial

Can facilitate one off Jobs or regular work

Fully insured and can provide references

Contact Denise 07984518040 

CAROL M SEDGWICK
BSc (Hons), HCPC, MSCP.

PODIATRY & CHIROPODY
www.carnforthchiropodist.co.uk

07725300290     01524 730179     
carol@carnforthchiropodist.co.uk

 The Garden Retreat 
     beauty by Bee

      Facials, Waxing, Nail & Eye treatments
 By appointment only       

    Tel: 07789076911  
               gardenretreatbeauty@gmail.com

                   20 Quernmore Road, Caton.

FUN, FRIENDLY, FITNESS CLASS
Are you female and over a certain age? 

An exercise class which will help you get fit, 
get the heart pumping and the bones moving.

Victoria Institute on Tuesdays 6-7pm: £4.50.

Contact Cheryl on 07711335807 for more info.

WAVECREST
Ladies’, Gents’ and Children’s Hair Fashions

210 Brookhouse Road

ring 770331 for appointment

                     
                        Richard Mews

                    01524 771739
                    07971 835660

Architectural Designer
Extension Plans Drawn
Free Initial Advice/Visit

Planning Applications.
Building Control Submissions.

Lofts Conversions/Dormer.
Single/Two Storey Extensions.

Garage Conversion
www.plananddesign.co.uk

H & M
Craftsmen

KITCHENS BEDROOMS 

COOKSHOP

FREE Design Service
Large Showroom & 
Inspiring Cookshop
  Ingleton  North Yorks  LA6 3NU

015242 41535

kitchensandbedrooms.co.uk

  THE ROTARY CLUB OF LUNESDALE
The club continues to hold its virtual meetings on line.  Although this is not the way we 
would prefer to meet it is an option which enables members to maintain contact on a weekly 
basis. The facility which Zoom offers is now becoming an almost everyday part of life for 
many of us and for lots of other organisations. On a personal note when I was inducted as 
President of the club it enabled members of my family and members from other clubs to 
share the occasion and so make it both special and memorable.
A recent selection of guest speakers has included Ken Kirkwood from the Rotary Club of 
Workington. Ken spoke about saving a ton of pencils from being dumped in a refuse tip 
because they had minor imperfections and were not considered saleable.  Many Rotary 
Clubs, including ours, took advantage of obtaining lots of these imperfect pencils which 
were then passed on to be put to good use. Many found their way into  backpacks given to 
the children from Belarus. Ron Duxberry, a past Rotary District Governor, spoke about 
his work in financial services and also as a freelance football fan commentator for Barrow 
FC on Radio Cumbria. A polio survivor John Nanni, from Delaware USA, told about his 
fascinating story re his recovery and rehabilitation. Gloria Barnet “The Weird Fish Lady” 
was another excellent speaker. She is an author, international speaker and advocate of the 
ocean environment. Why not have a look at her website?
One of our members, John Clare,  recently had his head and beard shaved In a bid to raise 
money for Cancer Research Uk. After gift aid was applied he raised an incredible £3,443. 
A big thank you from John to everyone who sponsored him. 
We are so fortunate to live in our lovely Lune valley area where, even in these difficult 
times, help and kindness is never far away. Keep well and keep safe.  

SHOEBOX APPEAL
Sausage and Bacon Bun Cafe at BMC - Unfortunately at the moment it looks as though the 
annual Sausage and Bacon Bun Cafe at Brookhouse Methodist Church in aid of the shoebox 
transportation will not be able to take place. But watch this space in case we can!
Operation Christmas Child Shoe Box Appeal - We are desperately trying to plan how we 
can do the annual community packing day this year whilst complying with whatever social 
distancing rules may be in place at the time. However we are going to give this a go! 
We still hope to have a packing day (hosted at Brookhouse Methodist Church) on Saturday 
7th November and if so we will extend our hours on the day to 10am to 5 or 6pm. We will 
need to ask people to ‘book in’ to pack a box, so we can spread the numbers throughout 
the day and keep social distancing measures in place. If required by the government, we 
may need to take track and trace details from you, which we would hold (in confidence) 
for 14 days, before destroying. 
There will be fewer items on tables and people will be asked to handle things less than 
normal at any one time but we will keep topping up during the day so everyone has a good 
choice no matter what time they come. Sanitiser and gloves will be provided but you will 
need to bring your own masks. We also thought it would be nice if people in the village 
want to contribute to boxes themselves they could call by and collect boxes from BMC in 
the run up to the Packing Day and take them home to top up with items to make it more 
personal. Dates and times for this will be on the Linking Caton and Brookhouse Facebook 
page, if they are not finalised before the next Link. Completed boxes can be brought back 
either on the Packing Day or during the Collection Week to BMC. We hope to have plenty 
of knitted hats to be able to give out too should you want any.
This year we will also be a Church Collection Centre for the Samaritans Purse Charity 
for the North Lancs Area and will be open to receive completed boxes from individuals, 
schools, churches and other organisations during w/c 9th November 10am to 2pm.
There are lots of ways you can get involved. 
You can donate items for us to pack for you: You can pack a box yourself (see suggestions 
below): You can come and join us on the packing day: You can also donate money towards 
transportation costs 
Items you can include are : flannels, soap, toothbrushes (but not toothpaste), hats, scarves, 
gloves, pens, pencils, felt tip pens, rubbers, pencil sharpeners, pads and paper,  (no sweets, 
chocolate or food items sorry), balls, hair bands/bobbles, small cuddly toys (hand knitted 
stuffed toys are now allowed!) and small toys or puzzles.
Any items donated need to be new or nearly new and can be dropped off whenever you 
see the church open and of course on Sundays before or after the service or just call me.
For more information contact Sara Tyrer  07977289009. Thank you!

Phone:07535333290

E-Mail:happyhounds@happyhoundsdogwalking.org

Web:www.happyhoundsdogwalking.org

Facebook:facebook.com/happyhounds123

Instagram:happyhoundsdogwalking2019



LEARN A SKILL FOR LIFE-
LEARN TO DRIVE

Eileen Baines
770069/07765922397 

HALTON PHARMACY

Tel:  01524 812149     Fax:  01524 812168

Monday to Friday 9 am to 5.30 pm 

ASH TREES PHARMACY 

Carnforth (100 hours wkly)

Tel:  01524 727877     Fax:  01524 730421

Daily 7 am to 11 pm + Sat 8 am to 6.30 pm 

+ Sunday 8 am to 6 pm

Free prescription delivery service, from 
your Doctor’s surgery to your home!

LS DECORATING
All aspects of Painting and Decorating
Tel:- 07894581602     or      7922304182

email:-07894581602
website:- www.lsdecorating.co.uk

Louise
Mobile Hairdresser

Ladies, Gents, Children
01524 771071. 

Mobile 07740093765. 

BOOK KEEPING
ACCOUNTS/TAX RETURNS

AND GENERAL 
ASSISTANCE

CALL   MARK FLEMING
01524 770081

‘CRYSTAL’
SECURITY 
ALARMS

Installations and Repairs
Free Surveys and Quotations
24 Hour Call out

Tel: 01524 424023
Mobile: 07767 294055
Stephen Aspden 

396 Marine Rd East, 
Morecambe, LA4 5AN.

DURATEC  SECURITY  
SOLUTIONS  LTD

Local supplier of garage doors, shutters and 
retractable gates for home or business

01524 771578 
www.duratecsecuritysolutions.co.uk

C & L PAVING
Flagging/Blockpaving /Fencing/

Walling/Groundworks
Free quotations.

(015242)22012/07896 754 833
info@candlpaving.co.uk

ST PAUL’S CATON
Sunday services continue at St Paul’s at our usual time of 9:30am.  All are welcome, please 
bring a face covering.  
On Wednesday mornings at 9:30am, we have a Zoom service for those unable to get out to 
church.  Please contact Paul on revpaulboulter@gmail.com or 770300 for login details.
Unfortunately our church coffee mornings will be unable to take place for the time being, 
please do look out for announcements in future editions of The Link.
Please check the St Paul’s Facebook page at  https://www.facebook.com/StPaulsBrookhouse/ 
for the latest information.

ST MARY’S PARISH (HORNBY) with OUR LADY’S CATON
Tel: 0152421246. 
Sadly as of 17th August our parish priest Canon Luiz Ruscillo has moved to a parish in Carlisle 
and we welcome Father Michael Docherty as our new parish priest. 
Our churches are now open for Mass with government guidelines in place and details can be 
found on our website www.lunevalleycatholics.org.uk

CATON BAPTIST CHURCH
Pastor Alan Wadsworth 01524 771371
Finally we have finished our building refurbishment and we are going to be opening for services 
from the 7th October.
Due to the current situation we will be having a booking system so that we can follow the 
guidelines for Worship. For more information how to book call Alan on 01524771371 or email 
alanrwadsworth@gmail.com
We will continue to have services every Sunday on Youtube so if you can’t make it please look 
us up there.
For more information do look at our website www.catonbaptist.org or look us up on 
Facebook.

CATON METHODIST CHAPEL
Weekly Sunday Service 10:30am  It has been some months since we were able to meet at the 
Chapel but after a Risk assessment we re-opened on the 6th September.
We have a new Minister Rev Emma Holroyd who also covers Roeburndale, Silverdale and 
Warton.
We look forward to her leadership over the next few years
Our Harvest will take place on Sunday 4th October.
This will be led by Rev Andrew Champley with Ruth at the organ. This will give us an opportunity 
to say thank you for everything they have done for us over the last couple of years
There will be a box for donations to the Foodbank at the back of chapel
We do ask anyone attending that they wear a face mask and enter by the side door, once in 
please follow the one way system
For information on what is going on at Caton Methodist you can visit our facebook page.

CHURCHES TOGETHER
Please find below some links to some of the local churches and their activities.
Caton Baptist youtube channel     
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCcbeHa6he8gA6QCQoKVRujg
 Caton Baptist Facebook page     
https://www.facebook.com/Caton-Baptist-Church-353898628118923/
 Brookhouse Methodist Facebook group     
https://www.facebook.com/groups/212957269817153/

ST PAUL’S CHURCH BROOKHOUSE COFFEE MORNING
We are sorry to have to relate that due to the current situation the Autumn Coffee Mornings 
at St Paul’s have been cancelled. 
Hopefully circumstances will allow us to restart them in the New Year. 

P.Middlebrook
 Driveways - Block paving -  Patio’s -  Fencing - Turfing

Www.LancasterDriveways.co.uk

Mobile 07817579540        Home 01524 770719

 Ca Philip:07817579540 / 01524 770719.

Waxtan
Waxing,    Tinting,   Spray Tans, 

  Eye & nail Treatments & More..
07825508693 for appointments 

20 Fell View, Caton - Karley Staig

Bee Inspired Flowers
Flowers grown down the road in Wray. 

Eco friendly, seasonal, sustainable flowers for any occasion. 
Try grown not flown for a natural approach to flowers.

Call Joyce on 07852129852.



B4RN HYPERFAST BROADBAND
We need everyone in Caton & Brookhouse who is remotely interested in taking a B4RN 
service at some point to register an interest now. It helps us plan and also opens the 
door to increased government funding. With many people still working from home, the 
government is keen to invest in the expansion of hyperfast fibre broadband to the property. 
Simply visit b4rn.org.uk/getb4rn, enter your postcode in the page that comes up, and 
fill in the form! The page also gives more information on the project. (If ANY kind of 
business is run from home please register as a business, because more government money 
is available) Connections can be deferred if you are tied into a contract. You MUST fill 
in the “GetB4RN” form even if you have filled in other forms in the past. Filling in this 
form does NOT obligate you to anything, it is an expression of interest that can be turned 
into a voucher for government funding.  Please do this now even if you’re in contract with 
another provider or only think you ‘might’ take a B4RN service in the future.
BROOKHOUSE NEWS - Even though we have fibre in the ground and a good number of 
live properties in Brookhouse, we can still benefit from the available government funding, 
so please register an interest as outlined above.
The great news is that work will commence in November on making good the path to 
Caton Green Road that runs through St Pauls churchyard. This allows us to lay our core 
route under the path and connect up to our existing road crossing on Caton Green Road. 
Plans are in place to site a ground distribution chamber near Kirk Beck bridge and get 
the ducting in place to connect that chamber to one in the fields behind the properties 
on Caton Green Road (we are most grateful to the land owner and tenant farmer for 
their support). At the same time we will make progress towards Holme Lane. If you live 
on Caton Green Road or Kirkbeck Close, now is the time to get your ducting across your 
garden. We will be needing volunteers over the next few months to assist with some of this 
work. If you can help, please email b4rn4bn@gmail.com – many hands make light work! 
This latest news opens up the availability of B4RN fibre to many more properties on the 
north side of Brookhouse. Helping us at this stage will speed up getting it to properties 
further down the route.
CATON NEWS - B4RN head office is working hard to finalise full plans to connect the 
whole of Caton to hyper fast fibre through the pavements. However, for it to happen we 
need more properties to sign up. Please register your interest as detailed above as B4RN 
will NOT start work on the ground until they see there is sufficient interest!

DOROTHY BRENNAND, CATON METHODIST CHURCH
It was 25 weeks since we last met in church
My what a year it’s been
At least we did have one special joy 
Our first great grandson came on the scene.

After five lovely little girls
Each of them such a pleasure
But then the virus hit us all
With all its heartache in fullest measure.

So to be sat in church with all our friends
Spread out, with our masks in place
With our faithful minister Andrew in the pulpit
We just thanked God for His love and grace.

He spoke about the rainbow
Gods promise given long ago
A sign of hope when we see it
Shining gloriously all aglow.

Although it’s not been easy
So many trials have come our way
With our friends and loved ones round us
God has helped us face another day.                           

CATON TERRIERS JFC
                A Charter Standard Club for 

                 YouthFootball
                    Affiliated to Lancashire FA
                     Members of the Lancaster

                     and Morecambe STYL
                      

                    caton.terriers.jfc@outlook.com   

BAY BED 
COMPANY
Queen Street, Morecambe

Great Choice Of  

Quality Beds, Mattresses 

Bedroom Furniture

01524 833200       

 BAYBEDS.CO.UK

LUNE VALLEY 
PHYSIOTHERAPY

 
Accidents, Surgery, 

Radiotherapy,
New joints, 

Need some Physio?
07934 785 797

leahthephysio.co.uk

Lune Valley 
Taxi Services                        

 01524 770459
07791703258

Airport Transfers              
Short & Long Distance 

work undertaken.
 johnbtaylor17@gmail.co

www.lunevalleytaxiservices.co.uk

TEMPTATIONS CRAFT BOUTIQUE
31 Main Street, Bentham   Tel: 015242 61868

Email: temptationsbentham@yahoo.co.uk
www.temptationsbentham.co.uk

Agents for Brother Sewing Machines
Classes in Patchwork, Sewing, 
Dressmaking and Embroidery

LAKEWOOD STOVES
Visit Our Showroom At Greenlands Farm Village, 
          Wood Burners And Gas Fire Collections.	

We Offer A Complete Service From 
       Building Works To Supply And Installation	
TELEPHONE -  01524 805806 or 07920803197	

L & M LANDSCAPES 
For all your Landscaping needs. 
Also suppliers & installers of Artificial Grass.  
9 Sycamore Rd, Brookhouse.
Lincoln: 07507586947 
Mark: 07833208035   

         FH PEARSON 
     PLUMBING SERVICES

All domestic plumbing  and gas work
Boiler replacements 

Full bathroom installations.
07921802942.

fhpearsonplumbing@live.co.uk 


